# REVELLE COLLEGE COUNCIL

# Thursday January 26th, 2017 Meeting #18

I. Call to Order: 5:00PM

# II. Roll Call

**PRESENT:** Alexis, Cheryl, ,Omid, Andrew C, Aarthi, Michael, Evan, Andrej, Isabel, Sydney, Natalee, Hunter, Niall, Jonathon, Andrea, Bassel, Kishan, Dean Sherry, Miranda, Allison, Elizabeth, Edward, Daniel, Earnest, Laura, Garo, Hyunjun, Keerit, Roger

**EXCUSED:** 

# **UNEXCUSED:**

- III. Approval of Minutes
- **IV.** Announcements:
- V. <u>Public Input and Introduction</u>
  - A. Muir College Council
    - Coming to wish us well, and hope to see us at Spirit Night next week!
    - If interested in collaboration, let them know.

# VI. <u>Committee Reports</u>

- A. Finance Committee [Andrew Choi]
  - Week 3 Finance Report
    - No new budgets
- B. Revelle Organizations Committee [Aarthi Kodiyalam]
  - Winter Org Fair recap
    - Went pretty well, will have exact numbers soon
- C. Rules Committee [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]
  - Rules Committee shall be meeting next Tuesday from 10-10:45am in the Argo table. Time TBD
- D. Appointments Committee [Cheryl Demeyer]
  - Interviews done!
  - Meeting after council today
  - Recommendations to council next week
- E. Graduation Committee [Michael Hidayat]
  - Meetings Mondays 4-5 PM in the Revelle Admin Building.
  - Join the Facebook group "2017 Revelle Graduation Committee" to help with planning and follow the "Revelle Graduation Committee" page for updates and dates about graduation.

# VII. Reports

- A. President [Alexis Villalobos-Rodriguez]
  - CCP
- Elections are coming up and need a Revelle Elections manager
  - a. Liaison between AS and us
  - b. Determine details of elections
  - c. If you are running for AS or Revelle council, you can not be manager
  - d. Hold hearing for grievances
- B. Vice President of Internal [Cheryl Demeyer]
  - Council bonding update: location suggestions?
    - Too cold for a beach day, will consider it for next quarter
    - Next selection was hiking. Location preference/suggestions
      - a. Mission Trails, Cleveland National Forest, Mt. Whitney, Torrey Pines

State Park, Cowles Mountain, Potato Chip Rock, Joshua Tree

- ♦ How long of a hike?
  - a. 14 (0-2hrs) 19 (2-4hrs) 13 (>4hrs)
- Date TBD

#### C. Vice President of Administration [Omid Azizi]

- Nothing to Report
- D. Vice President of External [Keerit Kohli]
  - One on one scheduling and what to think about
    - ❖ If Keerit has not messaged you yet regarding 1 on 1s, please message her
  - Polo updates
    - If you are not sure if your name is on the list to get a polo, please do so after meeting
    - ❖ If you have ideas for other articles of clothing, let Keerit know
      - a. Windbreaker (17) Quarter Zip (14) Fleece (3) Vest (3) Baseball Tee (3) Spirit Jersey (7) Baseball cap (14)

#### E. Associated Students Revelle College Senators [Evan Jan, Andrej Pervan]

- Evan presented regarding standing rules
  - ❖ Went well. If you are interested, let Evan know.
- Approved new language regarding AVP work hours
  - Requires them to work more
- Senators are also undergoing some changes
- AS passed resolution regarding hiring Native American faculty

# F. Director of Spirit and Events [Isabel Lopez]

- Spirit week is next week!
  - ❖ Tailgate on Friday! Walk students to RIMAC from Revelle
  - ❖ Asking Revelle Leaders to go to tailgate around 4:30, get spirited, and have some fun before heading to Spirit Night
    - a. If you can't make it, let Omid know
  - Will be posting the event page to everyone

#### G. Director of Student Services [Roger O'Neill]

- Created a three question survey
- Working on editing video
- **H.** Class Representatives
  - Fourth Year Representative [Michael Hidayat]
    - Nothing to Report
  - Third Year Representative [Sydney Gillen]
    - Office Hours tomorrow at 3-4PM
  - Second Year Representative [Natalee DeBruin]
    - Nothing to Report
  - First Year Representative [Hunter Kirby, Niall O'Hanlon]
    - Nothing to Report

# I. Commuter Representative [Jonathan Allon]

- Future Commuter info session
  - Planning it end of week 5
  - Informational session for on campus residents
  - Pros and cons for moving off campus
  - ❖ Advise regarding roommates, housing issues, etc

## J. Transfer Representative [Andrea Kim,]

- Attended ACTA meeting
- Find my Valentine, speed dating event
  - Some suggestion that it's not LGBT inclusive. If you have any input, let Andrea know

#### K. International Representative [Bassel Hatoum]

- Laura's event
  - ❖ Success!

- Student services video
  - ❖ Were supposed to have it completed, but are currently working on it
- Retreat
- ❖ Went well!
- Other International Reps
  - Met one of the other international reps. He was interested in the event last quarter, but is thinking about doing it this quarter, or some time in the future potentially with other reps

#### L. Resident Advisor Ex-Officio [Sydney Gillen]

- One of events changed: Wealth of Health from 12-2 PM in the conference rooms
  - Express Yourself is Feb 4 from 1 3PM in the plaza
- RA selection is being done now

# M. Revelle Community Conduct Outreach [Kishan Desai, Andrew Nguyen]

• Nothing to Report

#### N. Revelle College Dean of Student Affairs [Dean Sherry Mallory]

- Please go to Spirit Night!
- Preliminary conversations about 7th college
  - Some ideas have been that it should be focused around transfer students

# O. Campus-Wide Representatives

- HDH [Elizabeth Bottenberg (interim)]
  - \* Robert Clausen came to talk about the LRDP.
    - a. There's a cool 8 minute video that shows what UCSD will look like by  $2025\,$
    - b. They want to make 14,000 beds (UC Overall) in five years, some which will be in Sixth college and other in the Mesa housing and Nuevo area.
    - c. Sixth College: Developing teams are working on all aspects of what Sixth College will look like, and it includes the craft center!
  - University Center Gateway Complex
    - a. By 2025, the University wants to create a university center, and thus move places like the Career Services Center and other services to one major building.
    - b. More parking lots to come!!!
    - c. Osler Parking structure, 1300 spaces, Completed by Fall 2018
    - d. Voigt Parking structure between Geisel Library and Warren, 800 spaces, Completed by late 2018, probably later
  - Fire station on campus, estimated 2021
    - a. More bike infrastructure to come!
  - Plus, they want to make a Library Walk connection to the upcoming light rail, as well as connect east and west side of campus.
  - Dining:
    - a. They want to add a freestyle Coca-Cola machine to OVT.
- SFAC [Miranda Pan]
  - Nothing to Report
- UCAB [Natalee DeBruin]
  - Coupons
    - a. AS Transfer Rep is trying to create website version of coupons
  - Storms
    - a. Caused damage in PC
    - b. Flooding, leaks, sliding doors had issues
- WCSAB [Vacant]
- SFAB [Allison Kramer]
  - ♦ Directors of campus rec and sports facilities were wondering if we wanted them to come and talk about the new and existing facilities that they offer
  - Open to suggestions for any of the facilities

- a. Increase ventilation
- ❖ Humboldt State basketball game coming up. If interested, let her know
- Getting rid of the kiosk in the lobby at RIMAC. If you have any ideas, let Allison know
- SCSG [HyunJun Lee]
  - No meeting for two weeks
- BAC [Elizabeth Bottenberg]
  - Nothing to Report
- EJA [Edward Chen]
  - Nothing to Report
- SOVAC [Daniel Carnahan]
  - Nothing to Report
- ASCE [Earnest Scott]
  - Loft event has 126 people
  - Next event: Do It Yourself Paper Flower
    - a. Loft: Feb 15th
  - Sun God:
    - a. April 29th
    - b. If you want to be involved, be interested
  - Beer Garden
    - a. Feb 3rd
  - ❖ ASCE is tabling from 11-4PM
- LSAC [Andrea Kim]
  - ♦ Nothing to Report
- EDI [Laura Morejon Ramirez]
  - ❖ "A part of me is in..." event report
    - a. Event was yesterday
    - b. Went very well
    - c. Considering making it a long term event
- FIC [Garo Adjoian]
  - Nothing to Report
- VIII. New Business
  - IX. Unfinished Business
  - X. Announcements
    - A. Revelle Semiformal got moved back to Spring Quarter, April 28th
      - Will introduce new budget in the future, and was wondering how much to spend on the advertisement of a single event
      - Considering \$300 from RPB's line item
    - B. AS released a housing survey. Please fill it out, and send it to as many people to fill out as well in order to have the largest impact
      - Information will go into a case study for HDH and could change the housing model
    - C. OL Applications are due tomorrow!
    - D. Vagina Monologues are starting next week
    - E. Golden Gavel
      - Roger!!! Very helpful

# XI. Roll Call and Adjournment

**PRESENT:** Alexis, Cheryl, ,Omid, Andrew C, Michael, Evan, Andrej, Isabel, Sydney, Natalee, Hunter, Niall, Jonathon, Andrea, Bassel, Kishan, Dean Sherry, Miranda, Allison, Elizabeth, Edward, Daniel, Earnest, Laura, Garo, Hyunjun, Keerit, Roger

**EXCUSED:** Aarthi **UNEXCUSED:** 

ADJOURNED: 6:41PM

